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February  Newsletter 

Homer Davis loves the month of February! During this time period, students and staff will increase their 
focus on their love and joy of reading!  February is designated as Love of Reading month. Our school goal 
is to show how much fun reading is and to encourage students and families to make reading part of their 
daily lives. This year’s theme is, “Feelin’ a Good Book”  

Love of Reading festivities will showcase guest readers and organize special school performances (Story 
Assemblies & Stories that Soar!).   

As a parent, the message you send to your children about reading will set the tone for their reading 
enjoyment. A positive attitude that encourages daily reading at home will help students become better 
readers. Provided are a few family tips you can use to improve your child’s reading skills while developing 
a positive attitude: 

¶ Provide a consistent time and place to read together. 

¶ Practice reading at least 20 minutes every evening. 

¶ Listen to your child read and ask questions about what they just read and predictions about will 
happen next in the story. 

¶ Praise your child for correcting himself/herself and using clues to figure out words. 

¶ Visit the public library or our school library to access books that interest your child. 
 
Congratulations to the following students who were winners at our annual science and invention fair; 

Honorable Mentions  Third Place   Second Place 
Lexis Luna   Uriel Gilbert   Dakota Boggie 
Brody Bryant   Keagin Obregon   Aria Gilbert 
Sebastian Lara   Smilka Apodaca Servin  Camila Ramirez Quintana 

 
   First Place    Grand Prize 
   Maris Mares     Emma Lawton 

Abraham Robles   Otis Lambson  
   Astrid Guzman    Roman Lemburg 
  Ms. Kiecolts 2nd Grade Class  Mrs. Howe and Mrs. McCain’s 2nd Grade Classes 
 
Sincerely, 

Lyle Dunbar, Principal 

 

We Believe!  

We Achieve!  

We Succeed!  



February 2017 Calendar  

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturday 

    1 2 3 
    Book Fair 

 
Half Day/Noon 
Dismissal 
 

Book Fair 
 
2nd grade Rodeo Practice 
1:15pm 
 
Mid Terms Go Home 

 
 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
 AZELLA Testing Begins 

Love of Reading 
 
2nd grade Rodeo Practice 
1:15pm 
 
Choir 2:30 
 
Cheerleading 6-9 MPR 

Love of Reading 
 
2nd grade Rodeo Practice 
1:15pm 
 
Girls BB 
 A Team Hendricks @ 
Davis 
Parent Info Night 6th 
Grade: 6:00 FWJHS 
 
Boy Scouts 7-8 MPR 

Love of Reading 
 
2nd grade Rodeo Practice 
1:15pm 
 
 
Karate 6-9 MPR 
 
 

Love of Reading 
 
2nd grade Rodeo 
Practice 1:15pm 
 
Girls BB 
 B Team @ Hendricks 
 
GAP Ministries Dinner  
4:15pm 
  

Love of Reading 
 
Stories that Soar 
Assembly 8:30am 
 
Powers and Howe Field 
trip to Gem and Mineral 
Show 10-1 
 
2nd grade Rodeo Practice 
1:15pm 
 

 
 
 

11 DAP Testing              12 DAP Testing           13 14 DAP Testing      15 DAP Testing           16 17 
 2nd grade Rodeo Practice 

1:15pm 
 
Choir 2:30 
 
Cheerleading 6-9 MPR 

Girls BB A Team 
Richardson @ Davis 
 
Boy Scouts 7-8 MPR 
 
Site Council Meeting 
5:00pm 
 
School Board Meeting 
6:00pm 

DAP Testing 
 
2nd grade Rodeo Practice 
1:15pm 
 
PTO Meeting 2:30pm 
 
Karate 6-9 MPR 

2nd grade Rodeo 
Performance 1:15pm 
                      6:00pm 
 
Girls BB B Team @ 
Richardson 
 
GAP Ministries Dinner 
4:15pm  

Dragons of Character 
Assembly 1:15pm 

 

18 DAP Testing              19 DAP Testing           20 DAP Testing           21 22 23 24 
 4th Grade to Rodeo Grounds 9-

1:30 
 
Pizza Lunch w/ Principal 11:30 
 
Girls BB A Team @ Douglas 
 
Choir 2:30 
 
District Choral Festival FWHS 
6:00 
 
Cheerleading 6-9 MPR 

Pizza Lunch w/ Principal 
11:30 
 
Girls BB B Team @ 
Douglas 
 
District Choral Festival 
FWHS 6:00 
 
Boy Scouts 7-8 MPR 

 
 
Karate 6-9 MPR 
 
 

 
 
Rodeo Break 
No School 

 
 
Rodeo Break 
No School 

 

25 DAP Testing              26 DAP Testing           27 DAP Testing           28 
   

  
Choir 2:30 
 
Cheerleading 6-9 MPR 

Girls BB A Team @ 
Laguna 
 
Boy Scouts 6:00pm 
 
Site Council Meeting 
2:30 
 
School Board Meeting 
6:00pm 

 
Karate 6-9 MPR 

   



GRADE LEVEL NEWS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten       

February is an exciting month filled with lots of learning opportunities! It is our Love of Reading Month. Be sure 
to participate in the fun activities during Love of Reading Week (February 5th - 9th) and read every night to your 
child. We will be having Valentine or Friendship activities this month. Watch for your teacherõs 
instructions.  Write notes to your child using sight and color words, for example: òYou can do it if you try!ó 
òGood work.ó òI love you!ó Be sure to keep practicing counting at home and recognizing numbers 1-20!  

 
The Kindergarten Teachers 

 
First Grade  

Dear First Grade Families,  
Can you believe it, we are already in February?! The rest of the year is going to fly by. The 100th day of school 
celebration was a success, thank you to all of those who donated items to help make it possible. In February, we 
have many fun and important things happening. We have a half-day Feb. 1 and progress reports will go home on 
the 2nd. Please keep an eye out for progress reports, as you will need to sign them and turn them back into your 
childõs teacher. Love of Reading week starts Feb. 5th- Feb. 9th. There will be a note coming home about 
participating in different dress up days. On Feb. 14th each first grade classroom will be having a party. A list of 
student names and donations, that we would be gladly appreciated, will be coming home with your child at the 
beginning of the month. Finally yet importantly we will be enjoying Rodeo Weekend on the 22nd and 23rd of 
Feb. with no school both days. Take this long weekend to relax, enjoy time with family, and possibly go to the 
Rodeo!  
Have a great February,  
First Grade Team.  

 
 Third Grade  

 February is here and the 3rd quarter is almost half way over! Be sure to look at the Progress Reports that 
are being sent home with your child. We have lots of exciting events coming up in the next month so talk to 
your child about what they are doing in class.  
Love of Reading week will be during the week of February 5th-9th. We will be decorating our doors and having 
Guest Readers coming into the class. We will also be having our exciting Stories that Soar performance on 
Friday, February 9th at 8:30am.  
We are continuing to use multiplication and division everyday in class. We are getting ready to jump into 
Fractions in the next couple of weeks! This will be lots of new information and it is important for students to be 
in class everyday so they do not fall behind. Please also have your child practicing and memorizing their 
multiplication facts at home and reading their assigned books every night.  

Please continue to call or visit any of the teachers if you have any questions.  
Thank you,  
The Third Grade Teachers  
 

  

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Specials Area News  

 

 

Fifth Grade  

Dear Fifth Grade Families,  

Thank you for all the outstanding science fair projects! February 1st is a half day with noon dismissal. Midterms 
will be sent home on Friday, the 2nd. February 5th through the 9th is Love of Reading Week. There will be an 
assembly by the Thompson Twins on Tuesday at 11:00. The Magic Box assembly will be on the 9th at 8:30 in the 
MPR. There is a Dragon of Character assembly on Thursday, the 16th at 1:15 in the MPR. Reading and Math 
DAP will be conducted starting on the 12th. District Band Festival is on the 19th and the District Orchestra 
Festival is on the 20th. There will be no school on Thursday, the 22nd and Friday, the 23rd because of Rodeo 
Break. It is important to keep working on practicing your multiplication math facts weekly. Thank you for all 
that your family does to help make Homer Davis a special place.  

Ms. Binkow, Mr. Hensley, and Mr. Van Derlaske  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sixth Grade  

It's already February! 
This year is flying by and that means that the Grand Canyon trip will be here before we know it!! 
Please remember that the trip costs $250 and students are required to complete 4 hours of community 
service.  Two places that we highly recommend are Bens Bells (downtown) or Pima Paws for Life (behind 
FWJH).   Both locations are accommodating and aware of the time our students need to work. 
We would hate for anybody to miss this trip.  Afte r all, it really is a trip of a lifetime!  
 
 

Music                                                                                               

Itõs time for 2nd grade to make it on stage with their Rodeo performance. They have been working hard since just 
after winter break on some Rodeo and Desert themed songs and are excited to share them with you! 2nd grade 
performances are on February 15that 1:30pm for the school and 6:00pm for parents. 2nd grade parents: be looking 
for a parent letter with more details! Dragon Choir has begun work on our spring semester of performances. Itõs 
going to be a busy semester! We will be performing at the February Dragons of Character Assembly, Festival 
Under the Stars in March and with the Band and Orchestra in May. Be on the lookout for communication about 
these exciting performances! 4th grade students should continue practicing their Recorder Karate songs and 
coming in at lunch to test for their belts. The number of belts (songs) passed and earned will be the number of 
songs they play at the concert. Ask your child to play for you!  

~Ms. Thrush  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Band & Orchestra         

  Hello Dragon parents!  

We have less than a month until our District Band Festival and District Orchestra Festival--Monday, February 19 and 

Tuesday, February 20, respectively. Please encourage your young musicians to take their instruments home to 

practice every day. Just 20 minutes of practice a day will make an enormous difference in your musicianôs skill level.  

Permission slips have gone home with students, but there are extras at school if he or she needs an extra.  

Please remember, if your student is borrowing a school instrument, instrumental usage fees are due by the end of the 

year--$10 for 5th grade and $25 for 6th grade. These fees are used to help our school provide more instruments for 

students to borrow, rather than relying on students to rent from stores or buy their own instruments.  

Lastly, if you own an instrument that you are not using, please consider donating that instrument to Homer Davis. 

You will give a student a chance to play an instrument that they might not be able to play, and you can even write the 

instrumentôs value off of your taxes. Simply drop that instrument off at the front office of any Flowing Wells school 

and tell the office staff that you would like to make a donation.  

Thank you, and have a great day!  

 
 

 
    

 

PE       DRAGON SPORTS  

  Good Luck to Coach Powers and the Homer Davis Girl’s Basketball Team. 
 

A Team       B Team 

Tuesday Feb.6th @ Home    Thursday Feb.8th @ Hendricks  

Tuesday Feb.13th  @ Home    Thursday Feb.15th @ Richardson 

Monday Feb.19nd @ Douglas    Tuesday Feb.20th @ Home 

     

 

 
    

 



Community News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yearbook Pre-Order Form 

Yearbooks can now be pre-ordered for $15.00. Please fill out and tear off the order form below and 

send it, along with a check made out to Homer Davis Elementary to the front office ASAP. Credit/Debit 

card purchases must be paid for in the front office. Please see Ms. Robin.  Yearbooks will be given out 

in May. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
________________________________  ______________________________ 
Student’s Last Name    Student’s First Name 
 
________________    ______________________________ 
Grade       Teacher’s Name 
Make check payable to Homer Davis Elementary  

 

For Office Use Only:       Cash ________  Check # _________ Credit/Debit ___ 

 

Attention 6th Grade Parents:  

We hope you will join us on Tuesday, February 6th at 6:00pm in the Flowing Wells Junior High auditorium for 6th 

Grade Parent Night!  Come and learn more about the outstanding education your child will receive at FWJHS, 

including many exciting learning opportunities beyond the classroom.  Junior High staff and administrators will 

share information and answer all of your questions.  Also, each family who attends 6th Grade Parent Night will be 

entered into a drawing to win FWJH apparel and a grand prize of a voucher to cover the cost of all registration 

fees (over $100 value)!  We look forward to meeting you! 

 

Atencion Padres de 6to. Grado: 

Esperamos que puedan acompañarnos el Martes, 6 Febrero a las 6:00 pm en el auditorio de la Escuela Secundaria 
Flowing Wells para la “Noche de Padres de 6to. Grado”! Venga y Aprenda mas acerca de la educacion excepcional 
que su hijo recibirá en FWJHS, incluyendo muchas oportunidades de aprendisaje fuera del salon de clase. Los 
Administradores y Personal de la Escuela Secundaria compartiran informacion y podran responder a todas  sus 
preguntas. Ademas cada familia que asista a la Noche de Padres de 6to.Grado, participaran de una rifa para 
ganar ropa con el nombre de la escuela FWJH y un premio de un vale con un valor de mas de  (100.00 Dlls)!  para 
cubrir todos los gastos de inscripcion. Esperamos conocerlos! 

 
 

  

 

  

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


